
Agenda item 7(ii) 

 

Extract from the minutes of the Governance and Audit Committee meeting on 

11 October 2016 

 

25.  Health and Safety Policy 2016/17 

Hayley McGrath, Corporate Governance Manager, introduced the Health and Safety 
Policy 2016/17. The report requests that the Committee review and endorse the 
Health and Safety Policy for 2016/17 and consider and comment on the work 
undertaken during 2015/16. 

Hayley McGrath outlined that this was the first time the Health and Safety Policy had 
been sent to the Governance and Audit Committee for approval. Health and safety 
had been previously been included as part of the Annual Governance Statement for 
Colchester Borough Council and the partnership organisations; in previous years 
health and safety had been identified as an area that required improvement. 

Since the review a new officer has been employed and new policies and procedures 
have been implemented. Colchester Borough Council has a Health and Safety 
Committee where all teams across the Council are represented by a designated 
officer who has been given Institution of Occupational Safety and Health training. 
Currently the Health and Safety Policy is not part of the formal policy framework, but 
does form part of the risk management process. Hayley McGrath stated that there is 
a quarterly audit programme for Health and Safety, and a Health and Safety training 
matrix has been agreed by Senior Management team to ensure that there is training 
at all levels of the organisation. 

Councillor Willetts questioned whether there had been any serious failures of health 
and safety, as any incidents reported to the Governance and Audit Committee would 
assist in assessing whether the policy is fit for purpose. In response Hayley McGrath 
stated that a table of incidents can be brought to a future briefing. The majority of 
changes to the Health and Safety Policy have only been introduced during this year, 
and statistics prior to its introduction are skewed as incidents that weren’t related to 
health and safety were recorded as such. Hayley McGrath highlighted one of the 
most serious accidents over the past year involved a member of staff operating a 
street sweeper in the Town Centre. The incident was investigated by the Health and 
Safety Executive and found no failings. 

In response to a further question regarding North Essex Parking Partnership (NEPP) 
staff, Hayley McGrath and Matthew Sterling, Assistant Chief Executive, confirmed 
that whilst they are directed by the Partnership in terms of role objectives they are 
Colchester Borough Council staff. Both the North Essex Parking Partnership and the 
Colchester and Ipswich Museums Service have representatives on the Health and 
Safety Committee. With regard to the NEPP, the Health and Safety Committee have 
assisted in the introduction of the body warn cameras and violence and aggression 
training for the Civil Enforcement Officers. In addition information on health and 



safety is reported to both partnerships joint committees through the annual 
governance statement. 

The Chair proposed, with agreement from the Committee, that a recommendation be 
made to Council that the Health and Safety Annual report be incorporated into the 
Council’s policy framework. 

RESOLVED; 

a) That the Health and Safety Policy for 2016/17 be endorsed. 

b) That the work undertaken during 2015/16 be noted. 

c) To RECOMMEND to Council that the Health and Safety Policy be included in the 
Council’s Policy Framework. 

 


